
June 2014 Cross Bearings
06/06-07 Mills Race - TYC
06/07-08 One Design Regatta - SSC
06/07 Sat SJRT at Hoover SC 9:00am
06/10 Tues SSC Board meeting 7:00pm
06/11 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
06/13-15 T-10 Lake Erie Championship - Edgewater YC
06/13-15 Cruise to Leamington
06/14 Sat SJRT at Eagle Creek SC 9:00am
06/15 Sun Sunday race 9:35am
06/18 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
06/21 Sat SSC Junior Regatta 9:00am
06/21-22 Cruise to Lorain
06/22 Sun Sunday race 9:35am
06/25 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
06/27 Fri Islands Race/Hospice Cup Dinner Party 6:00pm
06/28 Sat Islands Race/Hospice Cup Race 10:00am
06/28-29 Cruise to Middle Bass Island
06/28 Sat SJRT at North Cape YC 9:00am
07/02 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
07/04 Fri Carlton Cup Double-Handed Race 9:00am
07/04 Fri Commodore's Day Brunch noon
07/05 Sat Cruising fleet meeting
07/06 Sun Sunday race 9:35am
07/07 Mon Sadler Basin Committee meeting 7:00pm
07/08 Tues SSC Board meeting 7:00pm
07/09 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
07/11 Fri Away Series Race
07/12-13 SJRT at Mentor Harbor YC

US Sailing Area E Championship
07/16 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
07/16-20 Interlake Nationals at Portage YC
07/20 Sun SJRT at Vermilion for VBC/PCYC Regatta
07/20-24 SJRT I-LYA Jr. Bay Week at Put-in-Bay YC
07/20 Sun Sunday race 9:35am
07/23 Wed Club rental 8:00am-3pm
07/23 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
07/27 Sun Sunday race 9:35am
07/30 Wed Wednesday night race 7:00pm
07/31 Thur Jack Taylor Deepwater and Steeplechase races

to Put-in-Bay to start Sr. Bay Week

Check the web site for more info: www.sanduskysailingclub.org.

Commodore’s Comments ....................Mike Fishbaugh
Memorial Day weekend  -  The weather cooperated perfectly
over Memorial Day weekend as the temperatures and breeze
made for a perfect start to summer.   It was great to interact
with many of our new members on Sunday at the New Members'
Party, and the Memorial Day Service  followed by our annual
potluck certainly brought a great crowd to SSC.   Thanks to
everyone who participated in these events.   Thanks to PC
Monty and Suzie Kaufman for organizing the Lighthouse

Inspection Tour as well as the New Members Party. It was great
to hear that the lighthouse is still there and ready for another
great sailing season. Again, welcome to all our new members!

This coming weekend is the SSC One Design Regatta.
The weather forecast is looking great, so please plan on coming
to SSC at our premier one design event.

The Sandusky Islands Race & Stein Hospice Cup is being held
on June 27 and 28, and along with this great event, we are also
having a club Sail Away to Middle Bass Island. RC Steve France
and his committee have been working hard on new plans for
these events, with the race now ending off of Middle Bass
Island. As the original deadline for dockage has arrived, we
have requested another block of docks, so if you haven't already,
please complete a dockage reservation and come be part of the
festivities at MBI on Saturday, June 28!  As we did last year,
the dinner on Friday Night, June 27 will be a fundraiser for
Stein Hospice.  $10 from each dinner sold will be donated to
Hospice, so please invite your family and friends to join us at
the club in supporting this great community cause. (See flier)

Learn-to-Sail - Our Learn-to-Sail programs begin on June 9.
If you haven't already registered, there is still time and spots
open in all sessions.   Please visit sanduskysailing club.org and
click on the Learn-to-Sail link.

Long-time member Paul R. Hohler
Sandusky passed away late Thursday
morning, May 8, in the Commons of
Providence. Paul and his family were avid
Sunday morning participants years ago
when Paul's health was better. In past
years Paul and his daughter, Susan,
frequented the dairy bar and social end
of SSC. Our condolences go out to the
Hohler family.

The next monthly SSC Board meeting will be held on Tuesday,
June 10. As always, board meetings are open to all SSC members.

If you have any SSC issues that you would like to discuss
or address, please contact
me at 419-656-0807 or
mfishbaugh@pathmaker.net

PO BOX 814  •  SANDUSKY, OHIO 44871-0814  •  www.sanduskysai l ingclub.org

The object of the Sandusky Sailing Club shall be the promotion and encouragement of sailing and seamanship, and of a sportsmanlike attitude toward racing
and competition. The Club is organized to encourage small boat sailing and racing among those who may not be able to afford large annual dues and assessments.

Pesky snake near you boat?
Don’t call Turtle Man - just find
Snake Boy, aka Ethan Winkel.
He’ll take it away to a better
home. He can usually be found
hunting snakes or fishing
around the docks. Or call his
dad at 419-621-6603 or check
dock A-6.

http://www.sanduskysailingclub.org
http://www.sanduskysailingclub.org
http://www.sanduskysailingclub.org
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Vice Vice Baby!!.............................VC Pete Grant
**NOTE** Please be careful when driving through the parking
lot. The SJRT has started their practices and the Learn To Sail
program is about to kick off so we will have a lot of young ones
running about!

Clubhouse news - The house and grounds look wonderful after
all the work members put in on our spring workday. If you see
something that looks like it needs attention and you have the
skills to address it, please feel free to do so. Please contact me
if you decide you are going to work on something so I can make
sure someone is not already working on it.

Grills - Please remember that the grills are community assets
that are there for all to use. Please clean the grills after use.
There are grill brushes in the galley. Thank you.

Electrical project update - Well, as I'm sure you have seen,
things are well underway with Brady Electric and the electrical
upgrade project.  It seems so far there has been minimal
interruption in service.  This is quite a major upgrade of service
for the benefit of all at the club so we ask your support and
patience during the many weeks of the project.  We will do
everything possible to minimize the inconvenience during the
upgrade but please try and be patient and understanding as we
know there will be some interruption in electrical service and
some inconvenience on the docks.  Thank you in advance for
your understanding and support.

**CAUTION**
Please be careful walking down the docks. Due to the

electrical project there are some loose planks that can pop
up and grab your toe. Take extra caution to avoid tripping.

Yearbook - Many thanks to all who helped work on this year's
yearbook; it was very much a team effort.  A special thanks to
the PC Eric Winkel for all the lay out work and PC John Hartung
for his work on the advertising end of things, Eilene Guy for
proof reading and PC Roger Fair for many of the pictures.  Also
thanks to Commodore Mike Fishbaugh for helping to transfer
the membership data over from the new website.

For any House and Grounds issues that need attention,
please contact me at pgrant@bex.net or 330-416-2884.

Rants from the Rear ...................RC Steve France
Stein Hospice Benefit Dinner – At our first benefit dinner last
year, you and your club raised nearly $3,000 for local Stein
Hospice programs…and what a great way to do it!  Great music,
and possibly the best ribs in town – all for only twenty bucks,
$10 of which goes directly to Stein Hospice and may be tax
deductible.  The folks who were there for our first benefit
probably have it on their schedule already.  But if you weren't
able to join us last year, be sure to put Friday, June 27 on your
calendar to dine at SSC. (See flier)

Wednesday night races – Our first Wednesday race was one to
remember – light winds and a big wind shift up the first beat,
turning a windward/leeward course into four reaches – then a
scramble back to Sadler to beat a nasty storm.  Some did.  Some
didn't.  The grill crew performed heroically after the race and
should be in line for combat medals with winds and rains

sweeping through the grilling area soaking everything, including
the grillers.

2014 Wednesday Night Galley Schedule
June…………….JAM August…………...Interlake
July 2, 9………...JAM Sep. 3………….....Interlake
July 16, 23……...SJRT Sep. 10, 17, 24…PHRF/T-10
July 30……...Interlake Oct. 1…………..PHRF/T-10

Lighthouse Inspection Tour/New Members Dinner – A dozen
boats inspected the lighthouse and reported back that it indeed
still stands.  The only thing that could have improved on a near
perfect day was just a tad more wind.  Our new members' dinner
followed and we had a pretty good crowd, including a nice group
of new members.  Over the last year, your club has welcomed
more than 30 new members.  Hats off and thanks to PC Monty
and Suzie Kaufman who organized the day and provided us with
a great meal.  PC Monty and Suzie also were also on the oar for
our Memorial Day potluck.  Members loaded up the galley
counter with a creative smorgasbord, enough to satisfy a big
Memorial Day crowd.  Monty and company ordered up another
perfect day!

For any social or educational issues or ideas, please get in
touch with me at stevefrance@ameritech.net or 330-524-6516.

Operations ................................................Tim Kyle
Hoists should be warmed up before use. It's tough on a hoist
to snatch a load and lift it when it's cold. If you are the first one
to use a hoist, please run it down and back up to warm up the
motor and gearbox before lifting your boat.

Sailing etiquette - Please be considerate of other boaters when
entering and leaving Sadler Basin. Although every boat is
responsible for keeping clear of other boats, keep in mind that
boats under sail have rights over boats that are motoring, a boat
under way has rights over a boat backing from a slip, and a boat
returning has rights over a boat leaving the marina. It's a good
idea to have a crew member assigned to look out for other boats
before last second evasive maneuvers are necessary.

Avoid keel damage - When entering the basin, stay 100 yards
off shore until the white light pole (located on-shore towards
the police station) is in the center of the opening. Then turn and
head directly for the opening. When departing, make sure you
continue straight out of the opening for at least 100 yards before
turning. Several large rocks have been reported near the shoreline
by some unlucky sailors.

Trash - Please deposit bags of trash from your boat in the
dumpster and not in the trash cans located around the clubhouse.
This will help control the cost of can liners and reduce the
frequency of emptying the cans. Your help is appreciated!

The next meeting of the Sadler Basin Committee will begin
at 7:00pm on Monday, July 7 at SSC.

Contact information - Any questions, comments or concerns
relative to the clubhouse or basin operations are welcome. You
can contact me at timmo@sbcglobal.net or call 419-656-5881.

mailto:timmo@sbcglobal.net
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Race Governing ................................Tom Cassidy
Race Committee Crew - One of the points we have to focus on
is expanding the crew pool for the Race Committee boats. This
season we get a breather from hosting large regattas, which is
great for the RC. It's no secret that the RC has been pushed to
the limit for some time. We have to step up and help them.

Cruising Fleet ..................................Mark Swabley
Leamington - We have 15 docks reserved for the June 13-15
trip to Leamington. After an early departure on Friday, we will
arrive in Leamington for our traditional wine and hors d'oeuvres
with live entertainment on the patio that evening. Saturday
during the day is free for biking, shopping, or just being lazy in
the lovely renovated facilities of the marina. Saturday evening
we will gather for dinner and there is a pig roast and hoe down
at the marina. We'll set sail south at our leisure on Sunday
morning. If you are interested, please email Jim Ziss
jimziss@gmail.com your information as follows: Last name,
first name, boat name, LOA, beam, street address and city, state,
zip code, phone and e-mail.

Lorain - June 21 - 22. On Saturday, we will sail to the Lorain
Sail and Yacht Club for a welcome party before heading over
to the deck at Jackalope's to behold the most beautiful sunset
on the lake. On Sunday we will sail back to SSC.

Sandusky Islands Race/Cruise on June 27-29 - Race registration
fee is $90 ($80 if paid by June 22) and sail-away registration is
$24. Both include a dinner ticket to our Friday night Stein
Hospice Benefit Dinner at SSC plus a couple of cold ones at JT
Walleye's on Saturday afternoon. Contact Middle Bass Island
State Park Marina at 419-285-0311 for dockage.

Upcoming Cruising Fleet Activities
7/5 Fleet Meeting
7/22-29 Cruise Week
8/9-10 Mystery Island
8/16-17 Mystery Island
8/30-31 Funday to Port Clinton
9/6-7 PIB Historical Weekend
9/13-14 Scudders, Pelee

Additional details will be included in the Cruise
News. Email mswabley@gmail.com with questions.

Junior Race Team ...............Lori Coulter
The juniors had their first official practice of the
season on Saturday, May 17.  Although the air temps
reached only about 46 degrees, the wind was light
enough to ensure a capsize-free evening. Our eight
Opti sailors joined our three 420s and two Lasers.
We are so fortunate to have such a large fleet of
Optis this year so that we may ensure the longevity
of the Sandusky Junior Race Team.  We would also
like to welcome back Sam Patterson, our head coach
from The University of Virginia, as well as our very
own Ryan Kyle.  We are also excited to welcome
aboard our newest sailing coach, Mic Kaufman, who
sailed as a junior.
     If you want to see your race team in action and
you're not up for the traveling, our home regatta is
scheduled for June 21. Here's looking forward to
another amazing season!

For the Good of the Order
Memorial Day Weekend - Thanks to all who sailed in the
Lighthouse Inspection Cruise. Thanks to those who helped with
the Sunday evening dinner and the Memorial Day potluck. It
was good to welcome the new members of SSC. It is you who
make this Memorial Day weekend tradition possible.
— PC Monty & Suzie Kaufman

One Brick Shy of a Full Load — PC John Hartung
Ah Spring! A time to be getting your boat in the water and
ordering your free*, engraved brick for the SSC Flagpole Plaza.
How do I get a free, engraved brick you ask? Simple: Contact
me at 419-433-5560 or email sailtung390@gmail.com, and I'll
get an order form off to you lickity-split. And, if you're one of
the first 25 club members to order, I'll even throw in a set of
free, plastic steak knives. This offer won't last forever, so act
NOW! The phoneline is open and the operator is standing by.
* A shipping and handling fee of $100 will be charged for each
brick order.

Sandusky Islands Race/Stein Hospice Cup and Sail Away:
June 27-28 - The I's have mostly been dotted, the T's mostly
crossed and there's now less than a month to go till our all new
Islands Race and Club Sail Away:  Three new courses for PHRF,
JAM and Cruising Fleet sailors all leading to Middle Bass Island,
a fun, economical Sail Away for our cruising sailors, docks
reserved at the MBI Marina plus adult beverages, good food,
music and good times awaiting us at JF Walleye's.

Race registration is only $80 if paid by June 22. Sail Away
registration is only $24.  Both Race and Sail Away registrations
include a ticket for the Friday evening Stein Hospice Benefit
Dinner and beer tickets at JF Walleye's on Saturday. (See flier)

Those who did not take advantage of our early dock reservation
program at the Middle Bass can contact the Marina directly at

419-285-0311 between 9:00am
and 2:00pm, Monday through
Thursday. Mention you’re with
the Islands Race to try to get
on on Pier A.

The race registration form
can be completed on-line,
downloaded from the Islands
Race page on the SSC website
or done in-person during the
dinner at the club on Friday,
June 27 from 6:00-10:00pm.
See our website for all other
documents. Join us for a
memorable club wide
weekend adventure.
— Steve France, Chair, 2014
Sandusky Islands Race/
Hospice Cup and Sail Away

Regatta and event chairs -
Flags, trophies, and other
awards need to be ordered at
least FIVE weeks prior to your
regatta or event. Please contact
Don Guy at 419-202-2948 or
donguy@aol.com

Above: SJRT 420 and Laser teams.
Below: The SJRT Opti team.
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PO BOX 814  •  SANDUSKY, OHIO 44871-0814

SAIL AWAY • ISLANDS RACE • HOSPICE CUP
Middle Bass Island Marina

Dock Reservation Form
Saturday, June 28, 2014

The Sandusky Sailing Club has reserved a block of docks at the Middle Bass Island State Park Marina for use by
Sail Away and Islands Race/Hospice Cup participants.  These docks are reserved for one day from 11:00AM,
Saturday, June 28 through 11:00AM, Sunday June 29.

To reserve a dock, print and complete this form and mail along with your check made out to the Sandusky Sailing
Club, P.O. Box 814, Sandusky, OH  44870.  Due to the great response, SSC has reserved several docks in advance
to make sure docks are available. Make sure to RSVP yours ASAP! They are going fast.

Name: Phone:

Boat Name: Boat #:

Email:(for reservation confirmation)

Dockage Fee Length Cost

    $1.45/foot x    =

     Ohio Sales Tax (5.75%) x 1.0575

Total:

59th SAILING CUP
20141956

of
the

LYMAN MEMORIAL RACE



Sailing Stuff for Sale
In an effort to keep this list current, we are going to clean this
column by running items for three months. After three months,
the owner can contact us to re-run an item. If we don't hear from
the owner, we'll assume the item is sold and will remove it from
the list.

El Toro sailing dinghy. Plywood with West System and epoxy 545 coating.
Varnished rudder, centerboard and seats. Aluminum mast and boom.
Sails in very good condition. $750 Contact P/C Bryan Huntley 419-621-6328

Sunfish sailboat - Yellow and orange with wooden board and rudder. Great
shape.Will make a great beach boat or weekend dinghy. $1,000 OBO. Contact
Sjoerd VanderHorst at 440-241-6895 or sjvanderhorst@gmail.com.

T-10 Steele Cradle - Good condition that will serve you for many years.
Adjustable pads. In Columbus, OH. Buyer must arrange to move with trailer.
$700 OBO. Contact Sjoerd VanderHorst at 440-241-6895 or
sjvanderhorst@gmail.com.

Pair of Lewmar #16 two-speed chrome primary winches (not self-tailing)
Original equipment on the Pearson 30' "TONIC."  Have not been used since
1967. $179. Janet Smith at 419-433-5766.

Thistle #3835 - Great Midwest, white hull, silver mast and boom. Ready to
race, newer rudder and centerboard, aluminum tiller, large mesh bow bag, two
mesh turtles configuration, standard Harken hardware, newer Spectra halyards.
Good sail inventory. Good trailer, travel top, parking lot top with side flaps,
bottom, rudder and centerboard covers. $12,500. Email Jeremy.kaufman
@tetratech.com‚  913-638-3678. or PC Monty Kaufman at 419-502-7535.

DN Ice Boat - 1975’ish, $600. Call Stu Sheard 440-289-2621.

11980 Hunter sailboat for $10,000. It has new sails and is a diesel.
In good working order. Contact Ina Brolis 419-541-7645 or travelina@me.com

Outboard motor bracket or engine lift. Page 622 in West Marine catalog.
Originally sold for $349.99. Good for up to 170# or 30 horsepower, all
aluminum, WM-Bracket #3. Used one season. Price $175. Contact Jim Krysiak,
dock B-36 or email capt.jim7@oh.rr.com

993 Laser sailboat - Not used a lot. Trailer included. $2500
Call Anne at 419-722-0323.

1984 Morgan 36 - Great racer/cruiser, 11’ 6” beam. Bunch of extras. Docked
at SYC. $30,000. Call PC Ron Abbott at 419-625-0198, Bob Lazarony at
419-625-4803 or email paulalaz@aol.com.
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